PHMS PTSA Meeting Minutes - February 22, 2023

- Meeting via Zoom called to order at 7:05 pm by Shellie Holthaus
- The PTSA will return to in-person meetings @ PHMS from 7-8pm on March 21, April 18, and May 16
- Treasurer's report: Nancy Foltz
 - o Balance: \$19,636.81
 - Outstanding checks
 - Net balance \$19,390.31
- Principal report: Ms. Lisa Perry
 - Feb 24 and 25- PHMS Drama Production, Once Upon a Mattress -tickets available at the door
 - Feb 27- Parent Conferences 4:30-5:30
 - March 7- NJHS Induction
 - March 9 and 13-8th grade MISA (science) testing.
 - o March 17-3 hr early dismissal
 - o March 22 & 23- Spring Picture Day
 - o March 24-3 hr early dismissal, end of 3rd guarter
- President's report & Committee Reports: Shellie Holthaus
 - Looking to fill NEW Executive Board Member positions for 2023-2024 School year 1 President, 1 Treasurer, 1 Secretary are required to make a PTSA per by-laws. Will advertise to PHMS families and the local Elementary schools for interest in filling these roles.
 - PTSA is looking for a Scholarship Chairperson to collect and review 2023 scholarships and award the recipients.
 - Bus breakfast: Wednesday, Feb 23 breakfast on the go to each of the bus drivers
 - Busses come through starting 7:40
 - 44 buses
 - Restaurant nights:
 - Jan 26: Massoni's Italian Restaurant profit TBD
 - Feb 11: Sol Oaxaca Cocina Mexicana- profit TBD
 - No more restaurants nights for the year due to lack of interest
 - 8th grade Farewell Parent committee- Meeting scheduled for *NEW DATE*
 March 22nd @ 7pm at Sol Oaxaca in Perry Hall on Belair Rd (614 8th Graders)
 - o PHMS has a school panty -food/clothing/toiletries- PTSA is donating \$250.
 - Box Top profit \$99.70
 - School would like us to purchase new poster maker (\$1941 + \$146)- Meeting attendees voted not to donate at this time due to shortage of funds.

 Fundraiser – Paint Night – Leslie Zink: Wednesday March 1st from 6-8pm at Looney's in Perry Hall (SOLD OUT!)

Possible 2nd date early May TBD

- o Red bag report Leslie Zink: 62 bags went out In February
 - Nominations will be sent out beginning of March for Nominations
- From Ms. Perry regarding 8th Grade end of year plans:
 - Farewell drive through
 - o 8th grade dance
 - o Presidential Awards Ceremony virtually so they can have more than 2 parents attend hard to get high school during that time of year.
 - Due to our size, it is difficult to facilitate.
 - Gold award and silver award different criteria for each
 - It was requested to have it in person more personal/meaningful.
 - Ms. Perry will discuss it with faculty.
 - If they do in person, parents in and out of meeting room it is a lot to do logistically.
 - Can't host it at high school because they are always booked cannot get in during that time.
 - Will check with guidance counselors on what criteria is for the awards
- Meeting adjourned at 7:26pm